
17th May 2019 
 

Newsletter 

Dear Parents 

Please continue to remember in your prayers our First Holy Communion        
children who celebrated this Sacrament last weekend and also those who are 
about to make their First Holy Communion this weekend. We had a wonderful 
celebration on Saturday, thankyou to all staff who were able to come along 
and support our children at this most important stage of their faith journey. 

 

 

 

 

SATs 

Well done to all of our Year 6 children who took their SATs this week. We did our best to make the week as 
comfortable as possible for all involved and we are so proud of our children who really did give of their best. 
Well done to everybody. 

Packed lunch 

Can we please remind parents about our healthy eating policy and in particular that we are strictly a no nut 
school. I am disappointed to report that several of our children are sneaking food into school – including   
chocolate bars containing nuts – and hiding them under their table at lunchtime before eating them! Apart 
from going against school policy and teaching children to break the rules, this is so dangerous for children who 
have nut allergies. 

Please follow school policies for the welfare of all concerned.  

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Miss Clark and her family on the safe delivery of a baby boy Jude    
yesterday weighing 8lb 6.5ozs.   

Sports Days 

KS2 Sports Day is on Monday 20th May at 9.30 and KS1 Sports Day is on Tuesday 21st 
May at 9.30. Please ensure children have a t-shirt in their house colour and a bottle of 
water. Parents are welcome to attend and there will be refreshments served. 

Next week is a busy week. Please refer to the separate email for details of events. 

Prayers please 

Please also remember in your prayers Bernie Ryan RIP whose funeral was held this week. Bernie was a long 
standing member of this parish and well respected both within our community and within Harlow. 

Eternal rest grant unto him O Lord                                                                                                                      
And let perpetual light shine upon him                                                                                                                        
May he rest in peace 

Amen 



RB 96% 

RL 96% 

1D 95% 

1S 97% 

2C 97% 

2HD 95% 

3G 97% 

3N 96% 

4C 97% 

4E 97% 

5P 95% 

5S 97% 

6CA 98% 

6ND 97% 

Congratulations to 2C, winners of the KS1 Attendance Award this week with  
97.14%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 6CA, with 98%      
attendance. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school.   

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

 

Gospel Values Awards 

Congratulations to the following children below: 

Butterflies: Roxanne Hand Ladybirds: Jemie Kuttin 

1D: Josie Ogbonze   1S:    Kayla Umaru    

2C: Gilda Bosopem   2HD: Julia Magryta      

3G: Emilia Chapska   3N:  Mitchell To   

4C: Draven Crow   4E:  Lily Tieu 

5P: Oliver Smith    5S:  Jenna Bennett 

6CA: Jack Cater   6N:  Liarna Kent 

Frozen Fridays 

Please remember Frozen Fridays, every Friday after school. Ice lollies 50 pence. 

Rosary 

Thank you to Mr Long who is leading children in praying the rosary on Monday 13th May, 
Wednesday 15th May Monday 20th May and Wednesday 22nd May 8.30 to 8:50. 

All are invited to join. You can buy a rosary from the school office priced at £1. 

Coffee Afternoon 

This month’s coffee afternoon will be an afternoon tea located in the Spiritual Garden 2 until 3.15. All are 
very welcome. 

Parish Youth Group 

St. Luke's & Holy Cross Youth Group are meeting Friday 7th June and Friday 28th June at Holy Cross Parish 
Hall from 6.30pm to 7.45pm.  Friday 28th June will be the last group of this academic year. The youth group 
will restart in September.  

All children from Y4  and up can attend and cost is £1 per child (which includes snacks & drinks). 



What a wonderful way to end year 6 Sats week...a campfire and 

 marshmallow toasting!  



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 19 May – John 13:31-35  

In this gospel Jesus says, “Now has the Son of Man been glorified” But how is he glorified? 

Through his victory and power; his honour and majesty? Or, rather, by his unshakeable love even 

in the face of rejection and betrayal? Perhaps his glory is his cross, that place to which love 

ultimately led him. 

 The setting of this week’s gospel is the Last Supper and, with Judas having left to betray him, 

Jesus gives his final teaching on love and discipleship. It is a commandment to love as Jesus 

loves; a commandment that sets Christians apart, that glorifies them. 

As I ponder my own reaction to this gospel, I could consider the quality of my own loving. There 

are those, family, friends, neighbours, work-colleagues, I may find easy to love. Maybe others 

for whom it is more difficult. But these are all places where God’s glory shines: in my compassion 

for a sick neighbour or refugee; my tenderness toward a rough-sleeper; my concern for creation 

or my reaching out with generosity to the one who has hurt me. 

God’s glory is revealed in those places I am led to by love and in every place where                        

compassionate care and loving justice is lived. 

Lord Jesus, help me to stay close to you, being strengthened by your loving presence that 

I might go out to be lovingly present to others. Amen.  

“I give you a new commandment: love one another” 

The Words of Pope Francis 

Let yourself be transformed and renewed by the Holy Spirit, in order to bring 
Christ into every environment and to give witness to the joy and youthfulness 
of the Gospel! 









 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Hayden Fitzgerald, Lily Vetori, Callum Corrigan, 
Zachariah Gauci, Amanda Girciute, Maja Owczarz, Rohan Clennell,     
Patricia Ejembi, Steven Stewart-Evans, Finn Thomas  

Merit Certificates: 

Butterflies:  Aurora-Simone Boyce-Grace, for a great effort with her number work 

Ladybirds:    Taylan Jackson, for excellent number work 

      Ella Thorpe, for amazing reading 

      Teodora Fedeles, for super subtracting  

1D: Eloise De-Souza, for her fantastic addition and subtraction work in maths  

1S: Heather Owusu Kumi—for remembering her finger spaces 

2C:    James Jeffrey, for excellent rainforest work 

2HD:  Marian Marti, for a lovely tiger picture 

3G: Lilly Dundridge, for improving and becoming more confident in her writing 

3N: Samuel Enwere, for his excellent self-evaluation skills in R. E. 

4C: Luke Canavan, for terrific history work on the Tudors 

4E: Ekuba Insaidoo, for writing an excellent character description 

5P: Kaylah Kuttin, for working hard and concentrating in numeracy this week 

5S:    Amy Matthews, for trying her best and persevering in numeracy 

6CA:  Abeku Insaidoo, for his efforts in sports and great team work 

6ND: All of 6ND, for your hard work in the SATs this week 

Learning Mentor:   All of Year 6, for working so hard on their SATs 

Lunchtime award: Jessica Wadding, for always being kind and caring towards other children 

 Menu Week 2  

Monday 20th May 

Rosary Club 8.30-8.50 

KS2 Sports Day 9.30 

4C Swimming 

Dance 3.15-4.15 

KS1 Cricket & Rounders 3.15-4.15 

 

Tuesday 21st May 

KS1 Sports Day 9.30 

May Procession 2pm 

Multisport Club KS1 3.15—4.15 

Year 1 Phonics Club 

Choir  

Wednesday 22nd May 

Rosary Club 8.30-8.50 

Year 2 Trip to Epping Forest 

Eucharist Service 4C 9.10 

Athletics Club KS1 3.15-4.15 

Cricket & Rounders Club KS2 3.15—4.15 

Karate 3.15– 4.15 

 

Thursday 23rd May 

Year 5 Library visit 

Coffee Afternoon 2 - 3.15 

Athletics KS2 3.15—4.15 

Year 1 Phonics Club 

Choir 

Friday 24th May 

Non-uniform Day 

4E Library Visit 

Sponsored Walk 

Tennis Club KS2 3.15 –4.15 

Karate 3.15 –4.15 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St David 


